

August 14, 2023

Ms. Nancy Dippell, Secretary Missouri Public Service Commission Governor Office Bldg. 200 Madison Street, PO Box 360 Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360

RE: Choctaw Telephone Company Revised Tariff Filing re Exchange Boundary Map

Dear Secretary Dippell:

Enclosed for filing is Choctaw Telephone Company's proposed revision to its PSC Mo. No. 1 Telephone Service tariff. Choctaw is proposing to revise its Halltown, Missouri, exchange boundary where it joins Miller Telephone Company's Miller exchange boundary. This change is being made to allow Miller to provide telecommunications services to an existing customer of Choctaw, as this customer is closer to Miller's facilities than it is to Choctaw's facilities. This will also allow Miller to more easily and economically provide Broadband service to this customer. The customer in question has been notified of the proposed change and has no objection to being served by Miller. The proposed change will not affect any other existing customers of Choctaw.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Carl J. Lumley

CJL/jlw Enclosure

CC: Chase Custer (Choctaw Telephone), William R. England (for Miller Telephone)